







8 Waldegrave Road, Teddington Middlesex, TW118GT www.rhp.org.uk

Our Ref: SDC 05/08/21 5 August 2021

All Residents Ham Close Richmond TW10

Dear Residents

Ham Close Regeneration – Surveys Summer 2021

I am writing to inform you that Hill are continuing to undertake a number of site surveys over the coming months in preparation for their submission of a planning application for the regeneration of Ham Close later this year. As before, these site surveys will take place around Ham Close and in some of the buildings.

These next set of site surveys will commence from Thursday 12 August and will include ground surveys by Enzygo Geoenvironmental Ltd. Unlike their previous ground surveys in April, they will need to drill deeper and it is therefore likely that their works will cause **some noise** over the five days they are expected to be at Ham Close.

Enzygo have provided us with a full risk assessment for their work including how they will safely undertake their work following COVID-19 guidance to protect themselves and our customers.

To allow Enzygo to undertake their work as safely as possible, please could you not approach or allow members of your household, especially children, to approach their staff.

If you would like to ask any questions about the site surveys or about the regeneration of Ham Close, please contact either myself, Tracey Elliott or Brett Wild on 0800 032 2433 or e-mail us on customer.services@rhp.org.uk using the subject heading Ham Close Regeneration.

Yours sincerely

Simon Cavanagh Regeneration Manager, RHP

